Morgan County Commission Meeting March 11, 2015

Members present:

Commissioner Brad Close, President Commissioner Robert Ford Commissioner Joel Tuttle

Also present: Debra Kesecker, County Clerk Jody McClintock, County Administrator; Ginger Johnson, Commission Secretary; Heather Tyler, Deputy Clerk; and Cathy Spielman, Deputy Clerk

The meeting was opened by Debra Kesecker, County Clerk, at 9:30 a.m.

Kimberly Hanback, Circuit Clerk- Review budget with County Commission Kimberly Hanback, Circuit Clerk, approached the Commission to review her budget for fiscal year 2015-2016. The Commission reviewed the budget.

On a Brad Close/Joel Tuttle motion, the County Commission made a motion to go into executive session to discuss an employee issue at 9:45 a.m. President Close voted yea, Commissioner Ford voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

On a Bob Ford/Joel Tuttle motion, the County Commission made a motion to come out of executive session and reconvene into regular session at 10:10 a.m. President Close voted yea, Commissioner Ford voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

Budget Meeting

The Morgan County Commission held a general budget meeting where the Commission reviewed the budget for the budget year 2015-2016. The County Commission agreed to postpone any personnel salary decisions for FY 15-16 until May due to needing more information regarding revenues and obligations.

Decision on Pines Architect Contract

On a Bob Ford/Joel Tuttle motion, the County Commission made a motion to move forward with the contract received from the Architectural Design Concepts for the renovations at the Pines Opportunity Center. President Close voted yea, Commissioner Ford voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

Recess

On a Joel Tuttle/Bob Ford motion, the County Commission made a motion to recess the meeting. President Close voted yea, Commissioner Ford voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.